
ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD 
September 15, 2005 

ILLINOIS ENVIRONMENTAL 
PROTECTION AGENCY, 
 

Complainant, 
 

v. 
 
NORTHERN ILLINOIS SERVICE 
COMPANY, 
 

Respondent. 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

 
 
 
 
       
     AC 05-40 
     (IEPA No. 567-04-AC) 
     (Administrative Citation)  
 

 
HEARING OFFICER ORDER 

         On September 15, 2005, all parties participated in a telephonic status conference with the 
hearing officer.  The respondent represented that it has had ongoing discussions regarding a 
possible supplemental environmental project as part of the stipulation and proposal for 
settlement (stipulation).  A draft stipulation is being circulated for review and comments.   

 The parties or their legal representatives are directed to participate in a telephonic status 
conference with the hearing officer on November 17, 2005, at 10:00 a.m.  The telephonic status 
conference must be initiated by the complainant, but each party is nonetheless responsible for its 
own appearance.  If, however, a stipulation is filed prior to the next status conference, the 
conference will be cancelled without further order. 

  IT IS SO ORDERED. 
 

 
 Bradley P. Halloran 
 Hearing Officer 
 Illinois Pollution Control Board 
 James R. Thompson Center, Suite 11-500 
 100 W. Randolph Street 
 Chicago, Illinois 60601 
 312.814.8917 


